Minutes from PPG 8th October 2012
	Attendees:


	Mike Lawrence

John Windmill

David Jamieson

Hubert Barstow

Ken Fletcher

Pat  Fletcher

Karen Castle

Donna McGowan

 

	Apologies:
	Dr. Cathy Lewis




ML Welcomes Pat and Ken as new members to the PPG.

DJ Commented on the importance of getting up to date information from Patients such as Email addresses.

KC explained about the email access that we are trying to set up for booking appointments and prescriptions.  If people book over interned it should free up some of the telephone time first thing.

JW asked about ordering prescriptions over the telephone, if we had a better phone system with options.

DJ raised the question about the property he suggested and whether it had been looked at, and commented that we should view these properties if only to rule them in or out.
ML Said things need to be planned now in order that we are ready for when the practice is not big enough to cope with demand – commented that we can’t wait until we have six doctors and twice as many patients to consider moving.

JD Commented that a potential candidate was coming up for sale on part of the Chapplefields school grounds on Richmond road just opposite Richmond Surgery.

ML wants it raised as something we need to look at – what is the course of action?

KC to make Doctors aware that it is an ongoing problem, offered to go and have a look at both sites with DJ.

DJ Very little space is available in the Olton area that could be used.

ML said that we need to find out what long term plans there are for the practice.

DM To try and encourage Maria Rose to attend next meeting

ML Healthwatch – Brief explanation is that it is there to review hospitals and surgeries and improve; Link is not becoming Healthwatch automatically in Solihull.  

JW suggested that ML could use JW and DJ as councillors to add some support.

ML Healthwatch needs to be up and running by April 1st, asked all to attend link meeting again and look at website.
ML explained 111 this is the number that it is a triage telephone number and that advertising has already started in some parts of country however West Mids does not go live until April, this directly replaces NHS direct.

ML Commented that the CCG want to close the Walk in Centre however there are lots of campaigners trying to keep it open, suggested that PPG forum could be used to put in some complaints.

ML commented that discharge medication could be done differently, admin staff could be used to speed up paperwork and speed up signing of prescriptions, patients could be sent home with enough medication to get them through the weekend and pharmacy could contact patient to check if they are ok.  – PPG members were not positive about this change.

ML Event that we are planning should be dementia, to get dates from Julia so we can organize.

KC to have a look at a venue with ML, could possibly have event late February.

DW can give us contact details for church hall 0121 706 3409.

DM to look at a rep to sponsor the event, possibly a company who produce dementia drugs.

KC Nurses want an A frame notice board and need another notice board.

ML commented that it would be the carers who also needed to be invited as they suffer the most, KC and DM will identify patients and carers.

KC passed over the draft of the doctors survey, agreed to go ahead.

PF said she thought that a suggestion box in reception would be a good idea.
Date for next meeting:  Tuesday 8th January 
